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NEWSLETTER  WINTER 

2015-2016 

 

Another wonderful year of choral events & exchangesðwith more to come in 2016.  

One of the St Catharineôs girls, from 2014, has delighted all who know her by be-

coming BBC Young Chorister of the Year at14, she clearly has a busy year ahead; 

Well Done Agatha!  Edward Wickham arranged  a spring visit for the KamraM¿hely 

group from  T¿nde, G®za & Danielôs school to Cambridge.  The weather was quite 

benign  for most of their travels to London & Oxford & Ely, but was a little ñEnglishò 

for their day in Cambridge.  They enjoyed it all and renewed their friendships with 

the Catz girls. Edward Wickham announced he would take out the College choir to 

Hungary in December 2015 (which was a great success) and intended to keep up 

the relations with the Piarist school.   As I had hoped ð the exchanges can be 

trusted to continue  mostly under their own steam, in large part due to the organi-

sational skills of T¿nde and  to Edwardôs enthusiasm.    Many thanks to them both. 

In June we again welcomed the MentŞs Maskent Trioðthis time with Elǀd, flautist 

in place of Tnde who was busy giving birth to Maria Piroska  (congratulations!) 

In August , Alex Berry,  recently Deputy organist at Ely, took his Mercian  Consort  

of Cambridge - trained singers  to Szeged & Budapest.  There are plans for further 

exchanges also, and the growth of this has been a huge pleasure to watch. Les 

Miserables in the rain in Szeged open air theatre in Hungarian, I will put down as a 

one off experience!  I did renew my contact with Prof Vecsei while thereðso the 

ñscotch mistò effect  of the scenery and drizzle were worth it. 

A real visual treat was the Exhibition of Childrenôs Artworkð8/9 year olds taught by 

Nicholas Juettðto grasp 3D through the mechanism, of ñdecorating Szegedôs main 

buildings as Cakesðand cutting a sliceò..  The then Mayor Cllr. Gerri Bird had 

much enjoyed seeing these on display in Szeged in May & the current Mayor, 

Cllr .Robert Dryden opened  the Guildhall show here for the last week of October. 

Our Autumn Talks series, held with the collaboration of Kingôs College, Anglia 

 Ruskin University and the Faculty of Asian & Middle Eastern Studies encom-

passed many topics, from literature ( G. Gºmºri on F. B®kassy), historical explora-

tion by A. VambŞry with early 20thC espionage from M. Sarkozy and a too often  
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ignored period of Hungarian Musical life which somehow managed to keep going 

through most of WW2  through the Jewish OMIKE organisation  (from A. Kǀry) 

On a very different note, we heard from Spencer Hagard, public health consultant 

and former local Lib. Dem. leader, of the work of the W.H.O rebuilding Hungarian 

health systems post  1990 and his observations as advisor then and on the system 

now.  He will speak again at the  ñLiveable Cities/ Renewable Energyò Symposi-

umò which will see 20-30 Szeged delegates here on March 16/17th.  All would-be 

participants, please let me know urgently! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For 2016, there will be a further choral exchange visit (details to be announced by 

Edward Wickham later in the year) - and possibly a different Cambridge College in 

the summer.  On the non-choral side, 2016 started with a recital from Jill Morton 

(pianos0 and Veronica Henderson (cello) - renewing old ties with them and with 

Wolfson College Music Association.  The next concert is mid-March at the Michael-

house  - a piano recital from Lindesay Dixon. 

A summer sculpture course is on offer from  Tam§s Sz§bo, director of £rem Verde & 

lecturer in sculpture at the University of Fine Arts in Budapest. (free tuition and ac-

commodationðplease ask me for details).  Our local artist to attend Bridge Fair in 

May 2016 will be Gilly Marklew. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Last yearôs ñartistò was Kevin Hand, an ornithologist, who is seeking to establish a 

Nature Tour to southern Hungaryðabout which he will tell us.  The date and venue 

are still to be fixed, but watch out for :- ñNatural  Wonders of Southern Hungaryò. 

The opportunities for further links look encouraging.  Would it be too much to hope 

that the 2 Universities could  discuss areas of mutual excellence such as neurology? 
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The October talk by the Hungarian Ambassadorðmanaged by Dr FǸlop, was well 

attended  and there is no shortage of Hungarian students here, which is good  to 

see. 

The student Hungarian population is, by its nature, transient, but young new people 

are urgently needed to join usðdo please tell your friends and associates that the 

Society exists, is Free, as are many of our Concerts (with retiring collection)  and 

they are welcome to join!  Anyone who would have something to add or contribute 

to the Committeeðplease come and talk to us!  Recent additions have been Nicho-

las Juett, who has done much to promote artistic interchange, and (to be ratified at 

the AGM) Prof. Rowland (Rowlie) Wymer who has the charge of the Erasmus 

scheme at Anglia Ruskin set up with Szeged via Prof. Szonyi . 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

   Try - Friends of Cambridge Szeged Society on Facebook 

     Also now on Instagram 


